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“For I know that the Lord is great, and our Lord is above all gods, whatever the Lord pleases He does,
in heaven and in earth.” (Psalm 135:5)

Grace and peace to every one of you brothers and sisters in Yeshua Adoneinu (Jesus Our Lord).

We belong to an awesome and almighty God, a compassionate Father, who carries us through, no
matter what the situation may be!

We want to start this letter by praising His Holy name for only He is worthy and deserves the glory
for everything we will tell you in this writing.

“Preach the word! Be ready in season and out of season...
endure afflictions, do the work of an evangelist, fulfill your ministry.” (2 Tim 4: 2/5)

As it is my custom for the Jewish Holidays (especially for Sukkot), I went to visit some members of my
family to my hometown, Lod.

They are glad to see me and listen to the Gospel, however, to be honest with you, the name of Yeshua
continues to be a stumbling block for the Jewish people, as they don’t want to hear his name as the
saviour of Israel.

Yes, this is the way it is, my dear brethren; the task of an evangelist may be hard sometimes. It is a
paradox: we proclaim the most wonderful, truthful and hopeful of all messages but most people are
not willing to hear.

Nevertheless, I want to be faithful to God’s calling and submit to His will; in the end the message was
delivered to this family of mine and we happily ended the meeting..

Over the last week, we joyfully reached out at Rotschild Avenue in Tel Aviv: we spent such a blessed
time talking to some passers-by that were curious and had questions about our faith.

In particular, one Muslim man got the gospel preached in Arabic and was quite surprised, that our
knowledge of their faith is superior to theirs. We had a nice and open conversation about the faith
and he was very keen on coming to our congregation. Please pray for the salvation of Ashraf.

Many other people received our tracts and we surely trust and believe that a written word on a
leaflet can touch a person’s heart, for God’s ways to draw people to him are higher, unexplainable
and irresistible.

“Behold, how good and how pleasant it is
For brethren to dwell together in unity!” (Psalm 133: 1)

We also would love to share with you about a lovely trip that, by the grace of our Heavenly Father, we
made to enjoy fellowship, and which God used to reach out people. Hallelujah!

We visited one of the most beautiful spots in Israel: Gan Ha Shlosha, which is located in the Valley of
the springs, northeast Israel.

We ate together, enjoy the place by strolling and swimming; and of course, preached the good news
to several people that were there, staff and visitors alike!



As we know, life is not anymore what it used to be and the service we offer to the needy has been
affected by the pandemic as well.

The increasing restrictions applied by the government (green pass, COVID tests, etc.) might further
affect the way we work, not allowing us to distribute food with the same freedom we had before.
Please pray that God will always allow us to serve the needy here according to His will.

We kindly ask from you, to pray for all the souls of unbelievers that we have reached so far one way
or another.

May they enter into the Kingdom of Heaven and be partakers of the grace and truth of our Lord
Yeshua.

“For the law was given through Moses, but grace and truth came through Jesus Christ.” (John 1:17)
God bless us and keep us from all evil.

Amén, amén!
Shlomi Nachum.



